
Seventy-three new State Police
troopers received their badges July 20
during ceremonies in Jorgensen
Auditorium at the University of
Connecticut, Storrs.

Gov. M. Jodi Rell praised the members
of the 117th training group, noting that they
spent 1,400 hours in classrooms and many
more in physical conditioning programs
and specialized areas of police work.

The state’s chief executive expressed
appreciation on behalf of the people of
Connecticut for the study and hard work
the 67 men and six women put in during
the past six months.

Mrs. Rell said that
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The Hundred Club’s annual meeting
will be held Wednesday, Oct. 18 at La
Renaissance in East Windsor. The format
calls for a social hour at 11:30 a.m.
followed by a luncheon at 12 noon or
shortly thereafter. Members are reminded
that the meeting date, Oct. 18, remains the
same.

Originally, club officials planned to
hold the event at the Connecticut
Convention Center in Hartford. A labor
dispute at the sire prompted the
Membership Committee and the Board of
Directors to revise the plans for the
session.

Club officials expressed appreciation
for the willingness of Joseph Illouz, owner
of La Renaissance, to make the necessary
arrangements to accommodate The
Hundred Club.

For more than two decades the club
held its formal dinner meetings at La
Renaissance. When the trend in
Connecticut and throughout the country
was away from events of this nature the
club, after a thorough study by a special
committee, has scheduled less formal
events.

La Renaissance was the scene of many
memorable evenings for The Hundred
Club. Veteran members still recall the
inspirational speeches delivered by the
late Gov. John N. Dempsey. The late Gov.
Ella T. Grasso made her last public
appearance at the 1980 meeting. During
his 10 years as chief executive, Gov.
William A. O’Neill
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Meeting at La RenaissanceRich Clay Winner
Of Full Field Golf
Tourney At Tunxis

(continued on page 4)

One of the hottest days of the year may
be long remembered by Rich Clay as one
of his best on a golf course. With the
temperature in the mid 90s, Clay captured
first place in the gross division of The
Hundred Club’s golf tournament on the
White Course at Tunxis Plantation
Country Club, Farmington, on Aug. 1.

Playing the challenging championship
course that measures 6,241 yards, Clay
shot a four-over-par 76 to capture first

place in the full field
tournament. A gross
76 was also turned in
by Paul Vaccaro. Clay
was declared winner
by a matching of the
score cards.

When two or more
players record the
same total score for 18
holes, the PGA golf
professionals deter-

mine the winner by comparing the scores
on the first hole. If the scores are the same,
an additional hole or holes are checked
until a player records the lowest score on
a hole.

In a limited field event on the Green
Course, past President Ralph Giansanti
took first place in the gross division with
an impressive 68 on the par 70 layout.
Dave Ferris was second with a score of 77.
The first place finish was Giansanti’s third
victory in The Hundred Club’s events.

Other prize
winners in the gross

(continued on page 4)

Site for Session
Oct. 18 Changed

Gov. Rell Praises
State Police Class
of New Troopers

Firefighters’ Service
Sunday Oct. 15th

Rich Clay
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Thirty-four sponsors supported The
Hundred Club’s two separate golf
tournaments at Tunxis Plantation Country
Club, Farmington, on Aug. 1. The list of
the sponsors follows:

The Tomasso Companies; Harvest
Capital, LLC; Futuramik Industries,
Hartford; Young Laboratories, Inc.; Dr.
Michael Lantierre, D.D.S., In Memory of
Sgt. Walter S. Muzynski, Jr.; Chester
Marina, LLC, Chester; Lawrence F. Fiano,
builder-developer; Magee Roofing, “Total
Home Remodeling Excellence”; Omega
Engineering, Inc. (2 holes); Motor
Transport Association of Connecticut; Lt.
(Ret.) Bernard H. Allen; CT Laborers
District Council, Charles LeConche,
business manager.

Also, John Orsini, Executive Auto
Group; O & G Industires, Inc., Torrington;
Pequot Engine Co. #6, Inc.; National
Property Inspections, www.npi-ct.com;
SBLI; Industrial Riggers, Inc.; Stamford
Police Association; Hayes Properties;
Roeck Family, Bethel; Smith Insuance,
Niantic; LVA Corporate Communications;
Parrotta Management, Co., LLC (2 holes);
Merit Insurance; Bill Carroll; Petruzello
Transport, Inc.; Kevin & Melody Presbie;
Blackhall Club; and Bob and Barb
Szymanowski. �

34 Sponsors Aided
Club’s Golf Event

some members of the class had already
served the state and country “with great
distinction” as she called attention to the
fact that 18 are either former or current
members of a branch of the military
service. In all, she said, “You have a total
of 144 years military experience, including
26 years of overseas wartime service.”

According to Mrs. Rell, the class
includes a former member of the New
York City Police Dept. and a graduate of
the U.S. Navy Academy at Annapolis. She
said that a review of the backgrounds of
the new troopers shows that some have
left other professions for careers in law
enforcement. Some of the new troopers
had been lawyers, teachers, commercial
airlines pilots, computer programmers,

mechanics, business managers, ministers,
correction officers, carpenters, firefighters,
military officers, municipal police officers
and sales representatives.

“You have chosen an honorable path.
You have arrived at this point in your lives
because you are focused, you are driven to
succeed and you all have a strong desire
to make a positive difference in people’s
lives,” Mrs. Rell said.

The new troopers, who were sworn in
by public Safety Commissioner Leonard
C. Boyle, have been assigned to State
Police barracks throughout the state. The
addition of 73 troopers brings to 1,226 the
number of sworn members of the State
Police. �

The Hundred Club of Connecticut
119 Oakwood Drive
P.O. Box 419
Glastonbury, CT 06033
hundred@portone.com

(continued on page 2)

The fourth annual service to honor
Connecticut firefighters who lost their lives
in the line of duty will be held Sunday, Oct.
15 at the Connecticut Fire Academy in
Windsor Locks. It will start at 2 p.m.

Representatives of national and state
firefighters’ organizations and state
government officials will participate.

At present, 319 names of deceased
firefighters are etched on the impressive
memorial located in front of the academy.
The academy is a short distance from
Bradley International Airport and is easily
reached from Rte. I-91.

Photo on page 4.

GOV. RELL (continued from page 1)

was a regular at the headtable. Quite often
he encouraged the incoming club
president to equal or surpass the good
work of his predecessor.

Following the death in 1989 of Mr.
Dempsey, Lt. Gov. Joseph J. Fauliso
delivered an emotional tribute to the
deceased governor who had retired from
office in 1971. Mr. Fauliso recalled that Mr.
Dempsey played a vital role in the growth
of the club since its inception in 1967 until
his death.

The Membership Committee, chaired
by Peter H. Guerra, was pleased by the
attendance at the club’s initial luncheon
meeting last year. In keeping with recent
policy, remarks at the luncheon by club
officials will be brief.

Reservation forms are being mailed to
members. They are asked to submit their
reservations early so that the committee
can make the necessary arrangements
with officials at La Renaissance. �

MEETING (continued from page 1)

The memorial, which honors Connecticut firefighters who have lost their lives in the line
of duty, is located at the front of the Fire Training Academy in Windsor Locks. Lt. Paul

Walsh of
New Britain created the artwork for the scene at the center of the large block of granite.

The names of the “Fallen Heroes” are inscribed on granite blocks at the base of the

Four of the 73 new State Police troopers received their badges from their fathers, sworn
members of the State Police. At left Detective Peter Naples pins a badge on his son,
Trooper Jonathan Naples. At right Sgt. Bill Shemansky, a 32-year veteran attaches a

badge to his son’s uniform Trooper Bill Shemansky. Detective (Ret.) Kevin Connelly d id
the honors for his son, Trooper Sean Connelly and Detective (Ret.) Ted Kraus attached
the badge to the jacket of his daughter, Trooper Laura Kraus, one of six women in the
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GOLF (continued from page 1)

section on the White Course, where 132
golfers competed, were Kevin Kelly, 78;
Jim Burns, 79, and Jay Schultz, 80.

Top prize for the low net score went to
Dino Malaspini with a 70, calculated by
the Callaway scoring system. Marty Shea
also registered a 70, but lost to Malaspini
when the cards were matched. Other prize
winners were Jerry Risano, 71; Sean Brady,
71, and Gino Giansanti, 71.

The best “Three Ball” score of 234 was
made by the foursome of Kevin Kelly,
Basel Saad, Robbie Latorraca and Jay
Pagni.

Tom Clark hit the closest tee shot to the
pin on a par 3 hole. His ball came to rest
six feet from the hole.

On the Green Course Dave Gaetano
and Larry Shipman finished with net
scores of 72. Gaetano was declared the
winner on a match of the cards. The
“Three Ball” winner with a score of 234
was the foursome of Jim Serrutta, Gary
Damato, Dave Ferris and Mike Lambert.

Not only did Giansanti win the gross
competition, he also won the closest to the
pin contest on a par 3 with a shot that
stopped two feet and 10 inches from the
cup.

The prizes were presented by
President Tim Prete. He was assisted by
past President Paul Young. Earlier in the
day, Young joined Office Manager Patricia
Grenier and Office Accountant Phyllis A.
Carrier in the registration of players.

Though there was no formal speaking
program, club officials expressed
appreciation for the support of the
tournament by the Tomasso Family,
owners of Tunxis, and the services
provided by the staff at Tunxis. Also
Wachovia, a financial service organization,
was thanked for its long-time role as a key
sponsor of the event. �

Adler Dobk in

Jim – Eric – Gino Giansanti

James Barone Len Goldberg Mike Lambert Armas Sini Curt Clemens

John Lelas – Russ Farnen – Hans Weiss

Tony Petruzzello

Paul Wargo – Bill Russell – Mike Bauco –
Bill Brooks

Dave Ferris

Bob Sorensen Patti Sini

Michael – Sean – Dick Hurley Doug Mulcahy

Mike Palmer – Rob Delmhorst –
Ray Bullard – Bob Edmonds

Roger RossDoug Northway – Mike Couture

Last Year Patrick Mulcahy, the son of
Doug Mulcahy and grandson of the late
State Police Commissioner Leo J. Mulcahy,
made history. At age 12, he was the
youngest golfer to play in The Hundred
Club’s golf tournament. This year another
12-year-old, Sean Hurley, the son of
Michael and grandson of past President
Dick Hurley, was in the field as was young
Mulcahy. Both youngsters displayed
golfing skills that impressed their playing
partners. �

Young Golfers

Patrick Mulcahy Marty Shea Gary Damato Joel Janenda

John McConville George Brown – Red Larson – John Doolitte – Bud Webster

Joyce – Rich Drolet Scott O’Mara
Jim Decarlo – Chris Healey – Marky Crilly – Jack

Healey
Bob Yindra


